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MG Car Club -Northern Centre  
 

PO Box 35765, Menlo Park 0102  
 

Clubhouse c/o Umgazi Road & 26th Avenue, Menlo Park Pretoria.  
 

Meetings usually on first Monday of Month, check by phone.  

 
www.mgcc -north.co.za  

 

GPS S 25 46.495 E 28 16.035 

Triumph & MG Driving Tests at Rafters Pub  

 

Sunday May 22 saw the second running of the driving tests at Rafters Pub in the east of Pretoria. The event was or-
ganised by the Pretoria Triumph Club and the MG Car Club was invited to participate as one of our combined events 

of the year. Jhb MG was also invited. 
The event was run two parts, in 
the first round competitors had to 
complete a course consisting of a 
360 deg circle, two ñgaragesò, 
one of which had to be reversed 
into, a 90 deg bend and a slalom 
around two cones. This circuit had 

to be completed 3 times. Cones in garages had to be 
touched, but not knocked over, with a similar cone at the fin-
ish.  Doesnôt sound too difficult until the organisers Prestik a 
bowl to the bonnet, and put a 
tennis ball in it. The course has 
to be completed without the ball 
coming out of the bowl!! Hmmm! 

The second 
part was de-
signed for the hooligan element amongst 
us. No bowl, no tennis ball, run the course 
twice, as fast as you can, the cones still 

apply. 
Not as many participated in this round, but sound of revving 
engines and squealing tyres overlaid by the smell of burning 
rubber, hot engines and brakes brought back memories of my 
ill spent youth in a Hillman Imp rally car. Many thanks to the 
Triumph Club for their organisation and to Rafters Pub for the 
venue and sponsoring some prizes. (Results elsewhere in 
this issue) 
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Jacaranda Jottings  
 

It was heartening to see the clubhouse car park full of MGs at the Condition Concours on May 8th. Despite it being 
Motherôs Day a large number of members attended. Thanks to George for the results and write-up and to Jay, Peter, 
and the other judges for their hard work. Perhaps there is a resurgence of interest in sort of event. Hopefully North-
erns will be well represented at the Combined Centres Showday in June. See details for this event elsewhere in this 
issue. 

I note that the 2012 Indaba Publicity has commenced. Details are given in this newsletter. I understand that space is 
limited so if you want to go, get your booking in. See www.mgcc.co.za/2012_indaba.htm 

A number of members are attending the Cape Centres gathering in Graaf Reinet in October. There is a trip via 
Clarens and Aliwal North being organised by Mike OôKeefe and John Buttress if you are interested. (011 678 1680) 

The MGOC have re-issued their spares CD, which covers all models from TD to new TF. The Club has one available 
from Kollie so ask if him you need a copy You can also go to www.mgoc.spares.co.uk. A number of us have used 
this service and have found it quick and trouble free. 

I note with interest, looking at the latest issue of Enjoying MG, that the prices of MGFs in the UK are generally below 
£2000, whilst Midget prices are higher. The situation here seems to be reversed with MGFs going for quite high 
prices, I assume that this has to do with rarity value of MGFs in SA, and the high import duty levied when they were 
imported. 

For those modern TF owners there is also an article on 17ò tyre selection as the original approved Goodyears are no 
longer in production. It appears that the use of inappropriate tyres can have a noticeable affect on vehicle road-
holding and handling. According to the article, testing has been performed on Falkien ZIEX ZE912  and Toyo Proxes 
T1-R tyres, and these are the recommended replacements, fitted in sets of 4 in the appropriate sizes. 

The new European Spec MG6 has now been released and tested by the Motoring Press. Comments seem mainly 
positive, but I wonder how much nostalgia and rose tinted spectacles have influenced the findings. The opposition in 
terms of Ford, Opel and the other eastern products is well established and it seems a major challenge for MG to 
make inroads into the market. 

This year, as last, we are replacing some of the first Monday Noggins with other events to try and add some variety, 
are you happy with this break in tradition, please let us know? 

We are also in the process of identifying regalia, I know we have asked for input before but we got zero response. If 
you have any ideas please let Gary know. 

It seems unlikely that there will be an Icicle Rally this year for various reasons, some unfortunately political. Roger 
Pearce is however organising the ñWinter Trialò and I know that Esra is talking to Roger about some form of special 
deal for MG entrants, let us hope he succeeds. It must be remembered that past Icicles have been full blown 
CRASSA Regularity Rallies organised by MG Clubs and I personally do not see why the Winter Trial  cannot incor-
porate the  Icicle with some special arrangements for MGs. 

Seeing Lyntonôs Midget at the Concours brought back memories for me. My first MG was the same model and col-
our. It was nowhere near as immaculate having suffered through English winters and salt covered roads. Many 
hours were spent each year welding on new body parts to enable the vehicle to pass the annual roadworthy test.  It 
was much enjoyed by Hazell and myself and travelled the length and breadth of the UK with very little trouble. On 
one memorable trip coming back from Devon the rain was so heavy, that despite tissues and newspapers being 
stuffed into all the obvious openings, we had to stop and remove the sealing grommets from the floor to let the water 
drain out! The poor abused vehicle was also fitted with a towbar to pull a motorcycle trailer carrying a 325 Bultaco 
foot up trials bike. 

What is disturbing to see, is that 46 MGers, some of them long term members, have not renewed their subscriptions 
this year. A few we know have sold cars or have other valid reasons for not continuing as members, but the majority  
we have heard nothing from. We realise that times are hard financially but at R200 membership is less that a tank of 
fuel. It must also be remembered that the discounted insurance cover available is only valid for paid up members. If 
we are doing something wrong, donôt just disappear, get hold of a Committee member and complain loudly until it is 
put right. This is the last newsletter you will receive if you have not paid.  

Steve 

New Members  
Welcome to Trevor and Brenda Wardill (612), proud owners of a Midget and an MGF, we hope to see you at future 
events. 

The opinions expressed in this Newsletter do not necessarily represent the views of the MG Car Club Northern Cen-
tre or the Executive Committee. 
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Forthcoming  Events  

Point allocation c=Clubman, v= Victrix/tor Ludorum, RR=Regularity Rally, HR=Historic Racing  

June   

Sat 4 Mampoer Rally & Fees POMC POMC to Willem Prinsloo Museum  

Mon 6 MG Natter & Noggin NC Clubhouse 19h30 c 

Thur 16 Triumph Boot sale PTSCC 
At the MG Clubhouse, contact Bill for 

detail 082 921 3854 
 

Mon 13 Exco NC Clubhouse 19h30  

Sun 19 
Combined Centres Show 

Day 
NC 

Grove Shopping Centre, Lynwood 
Road 

c/v 

Fri 24 Bobôs Pub Night NC 
Clubhouse 17h30, soup will be avail-

able. 
 

July  

Mon 4 MG Natter & Noggin NC 
Combined with Johnnie van Wykôs 

Classic Car quiz. 19h30 
c 

Mon 11 Exco NC Clubhouse 19h30  

Sat 16 Catôs Eyes Trial 
NC/

PTSCC 
17h30 - Followed by a soup evening at 

the Clubhouse 
c/v 

Sun 17 MG Winter Rally SARRA 
Roger Pearce, 082 897 0771 

roger@afroid.co.za 
RR 

Wed 20 Triumph Natter & Noggin PTSCC Clubhouse 19h00  

Sun 31 
Boot sale at the club-

house 
NC 

Incorporating August N&N, bring & 
braai from 10h30 

c 

August  

Sun 7 Cars in the Park POMC Zwartkops  

Mon 8 Exco NC Clubhouse 19h30  

Sat 20 Wiggle Woggle ZOC Zwartkops c/v 

September  

Mon 5 Natter & Noggin NC 
Combined with Steve & Hazellôs cryptic 

quiz. 
c 

Sun 18 Lunch Run NC To Ludwigôs Rose Farm c 

Future Planning  

Oct 27 - 30 Cape Centres Gathering CT Graaf Reinet  

Sep 2012 Indaba Jhb Clarens  
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2011 Club Condition Concours  

The annual Condition Concours of the MG Car Clubôs Northern Centre took 
place the clubhouse in Menlyn Park, Pretoria 
on Sunday 8 May 2011. The event gave 
members the opportunity to display their re-
cently-restored MGs and to obtain objective 
advice from knowledgeable MG enthusiasts 
on how they can improve the cars even more. 

This year 24 MGs were present, and the own-
ers of 10 made their cars available for judging. The cars ranged from models of the 
1940s to the latest MGs, coming from various parts of Gauteng. 

Two of the cars had been newly purchased and the owners were exhibiting them for the first time, to obtain tips on 
where they could improve them ï proof that the interest in classic vehi-
cles remains strong, and in MG language, ñThe Magic Lives Onò. 

The cars judged the best in the various categories were: 

MG T-Types - George Dehlen 

MGA - Banie Claasen 

MGB and GT 1962-1969 - Johan Kruger 

MGB and GT 1970-1980 - Jeremy Salter 

Midget - Lynton Lomas 

Modern Sedans - Ian Mulder 

Overall - Jeremy Salter 

Beginning with the oldest, points awarded by the team of judges led by Jay Westaway and Peter Noeth were: 

 

George Dehlen. 

Owner Car Points 

George Dehlen TC 1948 273 

Banie Claasen MGA 1500 261 

Johan Kruger MGB 1962-1969 256 

Jeremy Salter MGBGT 1970-1980 279 

Gary Chapman MGB 1970-1980 268 

Alex Dewar MGB 1970-1980 252 

Lynton Lomas Midget Mk II 277 

Heather Chapman Midget Mk III 273 

Annette Craddock Midget Mk IV 254 

Ian Mulder Modern Saloon - Metro 253 

Driving Test Results, part 1 with tennis ball  

MGs driven by Males  

1st Steve Eden   Midget 2:33.81 

2nd Jaco van Vuuren  MGF  2:33.89 

3rd Kevin Loader  Midget 2:44.01 

4th Gary Chapman  Midget 2:49.44 

5th William Kelly  B  2:51.45 

6th Renzo de Castro  B  2:53.89 

7th Albert Spannenburg B  2:56.61 

8th Ivan de Clerk  TD  3:15.15 

9th Clive Winterstein  TD  3:18.41 

10th  Carlo de Castro  B  3:22.50 

11th Jay Westaway  B  3:44.25 

MGs driven by Ladies  

1st Jenny Loader  B  2:54.67 

2nd Wendy Kelly   B  3:19.03 



5 

Event Detail  

Come and smell the roses!! Sunday September 18  

Join us for a  morning social & scenic run on Sunday 18 September to the Ludwigôs Roses Main Farm.  The farm is 
about 30 kms north of Pretoria. There are over 1 000 variety of roses to view, a butterfly garden to visit ,  the Spiced 
Coffee restaurant (licensed), a rose-themed gift shop, tractor rides around the farm and a picnic area.   Plenty to do 
and see for all the family ï bring the grandchildren.  It will also be a great photographic opportunity. Put the date in 
your diary ï more details to follow.... 

Combined Centres Showday - June 19 09h30  
 
Organised by Northern Centre this year the event will be held at The Grove Shopping Centre, corner of Lynwood 
and Simon Vermooten Roads, Equestria, Pretoria. GPS S 25ę 45.934ô  E 28ę 19.335ô. 
Cars to be in place by 09h30, Judges Briefing at 09h45, Judging to start at 10h00. Results and Prize giving 13h00. 
Parking is free for those in an MG and there are restaurants for breakfast and/or lunch, and a good selection of 
shops for those who may not wish to look at cars all morning. 

Pub Night Friday June 24 - 17h30 
 

Come along to unwind after the weeks work, just a social gathering. As it is winter soup & rolls will be available at 
R10pp. Please contact Bob Baylis if you are prepared to bring a soup. Costs will be refunded by the Club. Bring your 
own bowls and spoons please. 

Natter and Noggin Monday June - 6 19h30 
 

At the clubhouse for 19h30. Come along to find out what is happening and meet the other members. 

Natter & Noggin with Johnnieôs Classic Car Quiz Monday July 4 - 19h30 
 

A fun quiz will be held after the normal Chairmanôs update. Come along and test your classic car knowledge. These 
quizzes are usually a lot of fun. 

Catôs Eyes Trial Saturday July 16 17h30 
 

Once an MG organised event, this is now combined with the Triumph Club. The tradition of the previous yearôs win-
ner organising the next years event continues. Gary Chapman had the misfortune to win last year and so will organ-
ise this event. A short drive from the Clubhouse to a suitable location, for the mind exercising part of the evening, will 
be followed by soup and rolls back at the clubhouse. Come along and bring your family and friends (& bowls and 
spoons). First car away at 17h30. A nominal fee will be levied to cover costs. Please contact Gary if you are pre-
pared to bring a soup. Costs will be refunded by the Club 

Jhb off site noggin Saturday - June 11  
 

An off-site noggin has been organized at the Alrode Brewery (tour R30) on the morning of Saturday 11th June, fol-
lowed by a lunch to celebrate the 50th anniversary of the MG Midget. Contact William Kelly (082) 886 7114 for more 
detail. 

Car boot sale Sunday July 31  
 
This event replaces the August Natter and Noggin. Bring along anything saleable you want to be rid of, books, 
clothes, bric a brac, even car parts. A nominal percentage of your income will be used to swell club funds. This was 
great fun last year. Fires will be provided. Gates open at 10h30. 

Cars in the Park Sunday August 7  
 

Not an official event but one which many members attend. We will have an allocated area as usual so come along 
for a chat, and a look at the large selection and variety of cars present. Traffic and access and egress is always a 
problem, so if this bothers you come early and be prepared to stay late. (Or get some Prozac) There are food outlets 
and other facilities, but be prepared to queue. No braai fires allowed, but gas braais can be used. Perhaps Ivan will 
make pancakes again. 

Natter & Noggin with Steve & Hazellôs Cryptic Quiz Monday Sept 5 
Donôt panic later, study now! SA politics and geography will be included. Possibly some car questions as well!! 



6 

Who punched Bernie in the eye?           - Ivan de Clerk  
The number of viewers watching Formula 1 on TV is declining sharply. F1 has been compared to a circus, which it 
strongly resembles, particularly in declining interest, and that it too is filled with animals - Red Bulls, cages, the Pits, 
clowns, Lolly Pop men, dust, noise, smells and a Ring Master.  

The main character for me is this funny attention-seeker guy called Bernie Ecclestone. As 
Ring Master and President of the Formula One Management, itôs no secret that he is behind 
the absolutely ridiculous rules and regulations that spoil F1 as a motor sport for us.  
Bernie is regularly seen scurrying around and making sure that TV cameras are on him at the 
start of each race. Alas, this is not enough,he intentionally wants to be controversial, but only 
succeeds to putting his foot in his mouth, loudly announcing, ñLADIES AND GENTLEMEN!!!ò  
For 2011, the FIAôs World Motor Sport Council has agreed to a number of significant changes 
to the Formula One regulations. Among them are a new single tyre supplier, aerodynamic 

revisions designed to boost overtaking, a ban on F-ducts, and the return of a 107% qualifying rule. 
Pirelli will take over as the sportôs sole tyre supplier from 2011, following Bridgestoneôs decision to withdraw at the 
end of this season. The Italian company will provide all teams with rubber for the next three years, in compliance 
with existing F1 sporting and technical regulations. 
Under new moveable bodywork regulations, drivers are able to adjust the rear wing from the cockpit as soon as they 
are two laps into the race. However, the systemôs availability will be electronically controlled and it will only be acti-
vated when a driver is less than one second behind another at pre-determined points on the track. The system will 
then be deactivated once the driver brakes. It will be available at all times throughout practice and qualifying. 
With immediate effect, any car being driven unnecessarily slowly, erratically, or which is deemed potentially danger-
ous to other drivers, will be reported to the stewards. This will apply whether any such car is being driven on the 
track, the pit entry or the pit lane.  
Bernie is the guy who decides what tracks host races, what new rules should be introduced, and trivial things like 
that.  
However, Bernie now appears to have gone a little bit power crazy. Some of his ideas have been nothing short of 
ridiculous, and although they are scare tactics to get publicity, they are still absolutely mad suggestions. 
Jalopnik reports that Bernie, who retains a desperate stranglehold on the world's most popular 
motor sport, now wants to control the weather.  
Noticing that some F1 races are getting a little dry, Bernie wants to turn the sprinklers on to 
create excitement. Actual quote: "Why not let it 'rain' in the middle of a race for 20 minutes, or 
the last 10 laps? Maybe with a two-minute warning ahead of it. Suspense would be guaran-
teed." This is the same guy who said that, ñWoman should all be dressed in white like all the 
other domestic appliances", proving that either he is a poor joke teller or he is just incredibly 
sexist. 
One of his more recent ideas was dropping the Monaco GP from the annual calendar because it was "not paying 
enough." Although Bernie Ecclestone was sad at losing a great (or the greatest) Formula One driver he also made a 
comment that shocked fans of the sport worldwide. He mentioned that Ayrton Senna's death was good for F1 due to 
the publicity it bought to the sport. 
Not too long ago Bernie was toying with the idea of introducing shortcuts to increase overtaking opportunities (and 
no doubt crashes too). A driver would have been allowed to take a shortcut five times in any race. Hey, Bernie, how 
about a figure eight cross-over track? Like they used to have at Mahem on Saturday nights. That will really make it 
wild and exciting for the handful of viewers!  
Bernie decided not too long ago that Formula One would be better and more exciting if it were set up like the Olym-
pics - with gold, silver, and bronze medals. He reckons there would be more risks taken in trying to get to the front of 
the pack. I thought DRS zones and Ferraris with illegal rear wings did that admirably! 
My buddy, Jakes says that if there are still not nearly enough risks. So weôll blame the super safe slot car tracks - 
and oom Bernie 

Driving Test Results - part 2. Hooligans session  
MGs only  
1st Jaco van Vuuren  MGF  1:07.59 
2nd William Kelly  B  1:08.19 
3rd Steve Eden   Midget 1:08.37 
4th Renzo de Castro  B  1:09.23 
5th Gary Chapman  Midget 1:10.00 
6th Kevin Loader  Midget 1:11.09 
7th Carlo de Castro  B  1:17.60 
8th Jay Westaway  B  1:21.16 
9th Ivan de Clerk  TD  1:23.23 
No ladies competed in this round. 
 

Castrol Extreme Auto Show  
AEC EXH would like to invite your club to participate in 
the CASTROL EXTREME POWER CRUISE which is 
being held at Zwartkops Raceway 23rd ï 25th Septem-
ber 2011. There is no cost to your members to partici-
pate. The driver of each vehicle will receive one compli-
mentary pass for each day of the event. They are all 
welcome to join the Power Cruise on Saturday and Sun-
day to show the vehicles in motion. Please visit 
www.extremeautoshow.co.za for more info and contact 
Jenelle Oosthuizen on jenelle@aecexpo.co.za or 082 
924 3776 or 011 326 0916.  
More detail next month. 
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Here is a letter, unedited, from Robin Godfrey on the Showday venue, Robin thanks for your input 

Gentlemen, 

I hereby wish to express my displeasure at the choice of Show day Venue for the 17th June this year. it is a sterile , 
uninteresting venue with no shade or close amenities. It makes for a very hot and tiresome day for the people who 
are doing the work, IE Judging. Frequenting of shopping centers is of no interest to me as far as MG event venues is 
concerned. This whole idea of this sort of shopping centre smacks very much of a total disregard for those older 
members who are still very much a part of the MG movement, as well as an unwillingness to look for and locate a 
comfortable venue which would require a bit of work and preparation on the part of committee members, which in-
cludes a bit of imagination (Sadly Lacking). I am tempted not to come but that would be a victory for those organizing 
the day and the loss of an experienced and competent judge. 

Robin Godfrey 

MG Car Club Member since 1969 

Editors personal response. 

As you all know I enjoy a good debate, and this input shows that you cannot please everybody all the time, it does, 
however, show that some people do show an interest in the club. 

I, personally, do not agree that a shopping centre is a bad place for Showday. There are all the required facilities, 
toilets, restaurants, clean parking with no dust (or mud if it rains) and plenty of space. It also provide publicity for the 
Classic Car movement in general and our club in particular. The venue may also persuade some of our less car mad 
spouses to attend and reduce the ñgolf widowò effect. I agree there are no shady trees to sit under, and no grass to 
lie on but you canôt have everything. Personal shade can be brought in terms of an umbrella or similar. It is not that 
hot in June anyway. 

I am not sure why this venue disregards the older members, (As a pensioner I fall into that group). Other venues 
were discussed, particularly Smuts House, which was rejected as dusty and lacking in facilities, especially a decent 
restaurant. I am very much looking forward to a lively debate on this issue and some suggestions for venues for fu-
ture events.    Steve 

PS. Robin, the event is on Sunday the 19th. 

Letters  

 

HIGHWAY STAR 

Aint nobody gonna take my car, itôs gonna break the speed of sound 

Oh, itôs got everything! I love it, I need it, Iôm a highway star 

JUNE 2011 

Cars and Governments  

The worldôs first road traffic death involving a motor vehicle is alleged to have occurred on 31 August 1869.  An Irish 
scientist, Mary Ward, died when she fell out of her cousins' steam car and was run over by it.  Of course, from time 
immemorial, warriors have systematically used their horses and chariots as instruments of death in battle.  Part of 
the fun, of course. 

The first car accident took place on the same day as the first car took a spin.  Ask Karl Benz.  But whatôs most aston-
ishing about us, our cars, and accidents is not how many there are, but how few there are.  Do the maths.  Either 
micro ï yourself; or macro ï everybody.  Micro ï how many years have you been driving?  How many kôs have you 
clocked? How many ding-a-lings have you had?  Have you killed anyone? Macro ï how many cars, trucks and all 
the rest, how many kilometers travelled, how many prangs?  Stats exist for US and the EU, although not for Africa 
and not for South Africa.  Causes, too, and they can be found with simple search engines.  But, without resorting to 
tedious tables ï the results are unequivocal.  Bad roads donôt help.  Intoxication is utterly deadly.  Speed does not 
kill, big speed differentials do.  This is a no-brainer.  Fast Ferrari, slow truck: bad mix.  Inappropriate driving for pre-
vailing road conditions is monstrously dangerous.  Absence of considerate driving techniques (as a consequence of 
poor enforcement, training, regard, indifference, lawlessness) is the single greatest contributor to road fatality when 
amalgamated.  But trapping is primarily done for speeding.  Itôs an efficient tax. 

Truth moment - Governments do not seek to serve.  Disabuse yourself of this fallacy forthwith and youôll be a more 
relaxed person.  Governments seek to find tax opportunities and to manipulate our lives.  Their rationale is that they 
seek to help us all.  Close your eyes and internalise the lie, itôll be easy, promise!  Read, understand, absorb and 
inwardly digest.  Done?  Good!  

More to follow in July, get ready to debateé 

John Hugo 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mary_Ward_(scientist)
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Advertisements must reach the editor the 15th of the month. Please preferably e-mail to stevejreden@gmail.com or 
fax to 0865439787. Ads will be carried for 3 months unless an extension is requested. 
The National for sale and wanted list is available on request. 

MG Mart 
MGA/MGB rebuilders/restorers. I have decided to dis-
pose of my remaining stock of new and used parts for 
both models - either per item, or negotiable for the entire 
stock - at very much below normal cost. If of interest, 
kindly contact me and I will mail, fax or e-mail full details. 
Tel Alan on 011 849 7355 or 082 875 5446. (1) 

MG Workshop Manual for MG CARS. 
ña practical guide covering all models 
from 1934ò. C. P. Davidson (Motor 
Car Maintenance and repair series). A 
one of a kind true collectors item. 
R300 Phone 083-399 9923 (1) 

 1980 MGB Roadster rubber bumper , British Leyland 
white in colour. Clean vehicle  in very good condition and  
in daily use. Documentation for all  work carried out on 
the vehicle over the last five years is available from previ-
ous owner to current. Asking price is R 85 000 onco. Call 
Rob on 082 455 9720 . (1) 
   

1969 Midget, White with black trim. R50 000 ono. Steve 
082 372 8740. (1) 

MG 
The Marque of Friendship  

Please note that package A for the Indaba is fully booked, some places are still available on package B so get mov-
ing if you have not booked but would like to attend!! 


